
Proposed Motion in regards to Toilets Are Not Garbage 
Cans program. 
By ACE Waste Sub-Committee 
For consideration at the June 6, 2018 meeting of ACE 
 
Following review and receipt of the following information: 

 Presentation to ACE by Barry Orr, Sewer Outreach and 
Control Inspector – Overview of Current Issues with 
Respect to What is Going  Down Drain / Toilets – March 
7, 2018 

 Review of Report “International Water Industry Position 
Statement on Non-Flushable and ‘Flushable’ Labelled 
Products” by Kelly Scherr, Managing Director, 
Environmental & Engineering Services and City Engineer to Civic Works Committee May 24, 
2017 

 Review of Report “Public Education and Communication Program:  Toilets Are Not Garbage 
Cans” by Kelly Scherr, Managing Director, Environmental & Engineering Services and City 
Engineer to Civic Works Committee December 4, 2017 

 
ACE recommends that the following actions be taken with respect to the Toilets Are Not Garbage 
Cans Public Awareness - Sticker Initiative coordinated by the Sewer Outreach and Control Inspector 
of the Wastewater Treatment Operations Department; 
 
 

a) That the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to require all bathroom stalls within City of 
London facilities to display the Toilets Are Not Garbage Cans sticker no later than July 31 
2018, noting that this sticker 

 To our understanding has already been approved for use by the City of London 
Communications Department  

 is already displayed in some but not all City of London facility bathroom stalls 

 is already being displayed voluntarily by many organizations including retail stores, 
restaurants and schools. 

b) Furthermore, Civic Administration BE REQUESTED,  

 to identify to ACE via their committee secretary, the key staff in charge of implementing 
this action so that ACE may follow up with them in the future if desired. 

 that in the event the sticker is not displayed, the reasons for doing so are communicated 
immediately to ACE so that the concerns can be addressed. 

 
c) That the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to report back to ACE by September 7th, 2018 

with respect to the feasibility of requiring all facilities that receive City of London funding, 
including, but not limited to, Centennial Hall, Covent Garden, Museum London, London Public 
Library locations, Police & Fire Stations, Tourism London, the London Convention Centre, the 
Dearness Home, Kettle Creek Conservation Authority, Lower Thames Valley Conservation 
Authority, and Upper Thames Conservation Authority, to display the Toilets Are Not Garbage 
Cans sticker in all bathroom stalls. 


